

TRƯỜNG THCS
NGUYỄN VĂN NGHỊ

ĐỀ THI GIỮA HK2 MÔN TIẾNG ANH 6 CTST

Năm học: 2021 - 2022

Thời gian: 45 phút

1. Đề số 1

Choose the word whose the underlined part is pronounced differently.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|-------------------|-------------------|----------------------|
| 1. A. w <u>i</u> fe | B. f <u>i</u> ne | C. w <u>i</u> ne | D. r <u>i</u> ch |
| 2. A. g <u>i</u> rl | B. f <u>i</u> sh | C. l <u>i</u> ve | D. d <u>r</u> ink |
| 3. A. marr <u>i</u> age | B. ex <u>a</u> m | C. f <u>a</u> my | D. n <u>a</u> tional |
| 4. A. t <u>e</u> ach | B. h <u>e</u> art | C. p <u>e</u> ach | D. t <u>e</u> am |

Give the correct form of the word in bracket.

1. Yesterday was Monday. I (be)_____ at school.
2. (be)_____ Nina and Sam strong this morning?
3. Phong (go)_____ to Phu Quoc island last Sunday.
4. (Lan do)_____ all her homework yesterday?
5. (be)_____ he free all day yesterday?

Choose the correct answer.

1. They had vanilla ice-cream as _____ after they dined in at a fancy restaurant.
A. dessert
B. lunch
C. dinner
D. breakfast
2. We eat three meals a day: _____
A. Breakfast, tea time, dinner
B. Dinner, lunch, pizza
C. Breakfast, lunch, dinner



D. Lunch, tea time, dinner

3. Would you like _____ glass of lemonade?

A. a

B. an

C. the

D. two

4. How _____ money do you have?

A. many

B. a lot of

C. much

D. lots of

5. There _____ sand in my shoe.

A. are many

B. is many

C. are some

D. is some

Choose the best answer to complete the passage.

My favourite meal is breakfast. From Monday (1) ____ Friday I go to school early so I have a quick breakfast. I usually (2) _____ cereal with milk or sometimes I have toast and jam, but the weekend is different!

On Saturdays and Sundays, my dad (3) _____ an English breakfast for everyone in our family. A typical English breakfast is egg, bacon, sausages, tomatoes, mushrooms and baked beans (beans in tomato sauce). Then we have toast and jam. I (4) _____ orange juice and my mum and dad drink tea or coffee. I love breakfast on the weekend (5) _____ I have breakfast with my whole family.

A. to B. at C. between D. of

A. has B. having C. have D. to have

A. eats B. cooks C. takes D. makes



A. eat B. go C. drink D. do

A. but B. because C. so D. and

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ SỐ 1

Choose the word whose the underlined part is pronounced differently.

1 - D; 2 - A; 3 - A; 4 - B;

Give the correct form of the word in bracket.

1. Yesterday was Monday. I (be)____ was____ at school.
2. (be)____ Were____ Nina and Sam strong this morning?
3. Phong (go)____ went____ to Phu Quoc island last Sunday.
4. (Lan do)____ Did Lan do_____ all her homework yesterday?
5. (be)____ Was____ he free all day yesterday?

Choose the correct answer.

1 - A; 2 - C; 3 - A; 4 - C; 5 - D;

Choose the best answer to complete the passage.

1 - A; 2 - C; 3 - C; 4 - C; 5 - B;

2. Đề số 2

ĐỀ THI GIỮA HK2 MÔN TIẾNG ANH 6 CTST- TRƯỜNG THCS NGUYỄN VĂN NGHỊ- ĐỀ 02

Choose the word which has the underlined part is pronounced differently.

1. A. watched B. stopped C. pushed D. improved
2. A. tested B. clapped C. planted D. demanded
3. A. naked B. engaged C. phoned D. enabled

Choose the correct answer to complete the sentence.

1. I don't have _____ orange, but I have _____ bananas.
- A. any/any
- B. some/any
- C. any/some



D. a/some

2. There is a school here. _____ here!

A. Smoke

B. Smoked

C. Do smoke

D. Don't smoke

3. Linh's dream is to become a _____ of the race.

A. loser

B. winner

C. contest

D. gamer

4. You shouldn't _____ late for school.

A. be

B. is

C. being

D. are

5. You _____ a pair of training shoes for the gym.

A. should have

B. have should

C. shouldn't have

D. having

Read the passage and answer the questions.

Hi! My name's Philip. I'm 12 years old and I'm American. I was born in Boston on August 15th, but I live in Colorado Springs with my parents and my siblings – Jessica and James. She's 14 and he's 16.



We usually have breakfast together. Jessica and I have milk and a bowl of cereal, but John has tea and toast with jam. He doesn't like milk. Sometimes Jessica and I also have a piece of toast, but not with jam. It's too sweet. We prefer cheese or ham.

On weekdays we have lunch in the school canteen at 12:30. My favourite food is pork chops with French fries. Jessica doesn't like it. She says eating too much fat is bad for our health. She prefers fish with vegetables. James doesn't worry about his health. He loves fast food. His favourite dish is pizza, but he can only have it once a week, usually at the weekend when we go to Pizza Hut. Our school can't sell fast food in the canteen.

When we get home at 4:30 we have a snack - a glass of orange juice and a cheese and ham sandwich. We always have dinner at 8 o'clock. We have soup, meat or fish, and fruit. Sometimes our mom makes our favourite dessert: cheesecake with cherry topping. Yummy, Yummy!

1. Who is the youngest child in Philip's family?

- A. Philip
- B. Jessica
- C. James
- D. x

2. Who has the same morning eating habits as Philip?

- A. James
- B. Jessica
- C. his parents
- D. x

A. Because it is good for health.

B. Because it is expensive.

C. Because it is bad for health.

D. x

4. How often does James eat pizza?

A. always



B. often

C. sometimes

D. x

5. What time do Philip's family have dinner?

A. 4.30 pm

B. 8.00 pm

C. 8.30 pm

D. x

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ SỐ 2

Choose the word which has the underlined part is pronounced differently.

1 - D; 2 - B; 3 - A;

Choose the correct answer to complete the sentence.

1 - C; 2 - D; 3 - B; 4 - A; 5 - A;

Read the passage and answer the questions.

1 - A; 2 - B; 3 - C; 4 - C; 5 - B;

3. Đề số 3

ĐỀ THI GIỮA HK2 MÔN TIẾNG ANH 6 CTST- TRƯỜNG THCS NGUYỄN VĂN NGHỊ- ĐỀ 03

Choose the word that has a different stressed syllable from the rest.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|------------|--------------|--------------|
| 1. A. wildlife | B. bottle | C. protect | D. office |
| 2. A. newspaper | B. recycle | C. hospital | D. charity |
| 3. A. soldier | B. horror | C. author | D. dislike |
| 4. A. mystery | B. comedy | C. adventure | D. character |

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following sentences

1. My birthday is _____ the summer, _____ 8th July.

A. on/ on B. in/on C. at/ in D. in/ at

2. Napoleon Bonaparte was a great leader and he won many _____.

A. leaders B. soldier C. army D. battles

3. Ratatouille is a/an _____ movie. The characters are drawings, not real people.

A. animated B. science fiction C. drama D. action

4. Trưng Trắc and Trưng Nhị were Vietnamese great female _____.

A. armies B. invaders C. generals D. soldier

5. A: Do you want to see a movie on Sunday?

B: _____

A. Yes, I will. B. Sounds great. C. Yes, you can. D. I didn't see it.

6. I need to go to the _____ to send these letters to my grandparents.

A. library B. police station C. supermarket D. post office

7. I like going to the _____ because I can read and borrow many interesting books there.

A. bookstore B. library C. department store D. school

Put the words in the correct order to make correct sentences.

1. The/ ago/ ten/ started/ minutes/ film /.

→ _____

2. watch/ you/ Did/ movie/ wild/ about/ the/ night/ animals/ last/ ?

→ _____

3. is/ an/ movie/ on/ There/ action/ theater/ Saturday/ on/ at/ night/ movie/ the/.

→ _____

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ SỐ 3

1 - C; 2 - B; 3 - C; 4 - D;

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following sentences

1 - B; 2 - D; 3 - A; 4 - D; 5 - B; 6 - D; 7 - B;

Put the words in the correct order to make correct sentences.

1 → The film started ten minutes ago.



2 → Did you watch the movie about wild animals last night?

3 → There is an action movie on at the movie theater on Saturday night.

4. Đề số 4

ĐỀ THI GIỮA HK2 MÔN TIẾNG ANH 6 CTST- TRƯỜNG THCS NGUYỄN VĂN NGHỊ- ĐỀ 04

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

1. A. listen B. costume C. pasta D. plastic
2. A. actor B. attack C. bracket D. castle

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following sentences.

1. The movie was so _____ that we all cried at the end.
A. awful B. sad C. fantastic D. terrible
2. Linda can't watch _____ movies. She thinks they're too scary and she always has bad dreams after watching them.
A. comedy B. action C. horror D. drama
3. My friends, Susie, _____ in London next weekend.
A. was B. were C. will be D. is
4. I _____ to make sausages this morning and it _____ delicious.
A. try/ was B. try/ is C. tried/ is D. tried/ was
5. A: I believe everyone can help save the environment.
B: _____
A. What's wrong? B. Yes, I'd love to. C. Yes, I think. D. I agree with you.
6. I need to go to the _____ to send these letters to my pen friend.
A. library B. police station C. supermarket D. post office

Read the passage and decide whether the statements are True (T), False (F) or there is No Information (NI).

The World Wide Fund for Nature (WWF) is a very large charity in the world. They first started in 1961 in Switzerland. They work in six areas: food, climate, freshwater, wildlife, forests and oceans. The WWF has offices in more than 100 countries. To help the WWF, people can 'adopt' an animal. People can



choose the animals they like, such as tigers, butterflies, bears, birds, etc and make a donation. The WWF will send them photographs, information and an adoption certificate. It's a great way to learn more about animals. Or they can donate money by buying toy animals. The WWF-Vietnam started in 1985. They help to save wild animals, such as Saolas, rhinos, elephants, tortoises and turtles. They also make wildlife documentaries to teach young children to love wild animals and live in peace with nature.

1. WWF only work to protect wild animals.
2. There are WWF offices in more than 100 countries.
3. To 'adopt' an animal in the WWF, you choose an animal and donate money.
4. The WWF-Vietnam is very famous.
5. The WWF-Vietnam teaches young children to make wildlife documentaries.

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ SỐ 4

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

1 - A; 2 - D;

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following sentences.

1 - B; 2 - C; 3 - C; 4 - D; 5 - D; 6 - D;

Read the passage and decide whether the statements are True (T), False (F) or there is No Information (NI).

1 - F; 2 - T; 3 - T; 4 - NI; 5 - F;

5. Đề số 5

ĐỀ THI GIỮA HK2 MÔN TIẾNG ANH 6 CTST- TRƯỜNG THCS NGUYỄN VĂN NGHI- ĐỀ 05

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

- | | | | |
|-------------------------|---------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|
| A. <u>a</u> ction | B. <u>a</u> ttack | C. j <u>a</u> cket | D. b <u>a</u> ttle |
| A. p <u>e</u> rformance | B. g <u>e</u> neral | C. t <u>e</u> rrible | D. S <u>e</u> ptember |
| A. t <u>a</u> lk | B. w <u>a</u> lk | C. shou <u>l</u> d | D. simp <u>l</u> e |
| A. l <u>i</u> sten | B. cos <u>t</u> ume | C. pas <u>t</u> a | D. plas <u>t</u> ic |

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following sentences.

1. The movie was so _____ that I cried at the end.

A. awful B. sad C. fantastic D. terrible

2. William can't watch _____ movies. He thinks they're too scary and he always has bad dreams after watching them.

A. comedy B. action C. horror D. drama

3. My friends, Susie and Mike, _____ in London last weekend.

A. was B. were C. are D. is

4. I _____ to make an omelet this morning but it _____ horrible.

A. try/ was B. try/ is C. tried/ is D. tried/ was

5. At the concert, you can get food and drink for _____. You don't have to pay money for it.

A. reuse B. free C. recycle D. charity

6. _____ in this lake. It's very deep and dangerous.

A. Swim B. Swimming C. Don't swim D. You can swim

Write the correct forms of the words in the brackets.

1. Students can join one of our _____ to clean rivers and beaches all around Vietnam. (CLEANUP)

2. We are taking these old newspaper to the _____ bins in town. (RECYCLE)

3. You can help by _____ money to the charity. (DONATE)

4. Yesterday I watched a _____ movie about Napoleon Bonaparte on TV. (HISTORY)

5. Quang Trung fought against _____ from the north and won the battles. (INVADE)

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ SỐ 5

Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently.

1 - B; 2 - A; 3 - D; 4 - A;

Choose the best option (A, B, C or D) to complete each of the following sentences.

1 - B; 2 - C; 3 - B; 4 - D; 5 - B; 6 - C;

Write the correct forms of the words in the brackets.

1. Students can join one of our _____ cleanups _____ to clean rivers and beaches all around Vietnam. (CLEANUP)



2. We are taking these old newspaper to the __recycling/ recycle_____ bins in town. (RECYCLE)
3. You can help by __donating_____ money to the charity. (DONATE)
4. Yesterday I watched a __historical_____ movie about Napoleon Bonaparte on TV. (HISTORY)
5. Quang Trung fought against ____invaders_____ from the north and won the battles. (INVADE)

www.hoc247.net



Website **HOC247** cung cấp một môi trường **học trực tuyến** sinh động, nhiều **tiện ích thông minh**, nội dung bài giảng được biên soạn công phu và giảng dạy bởi những **giáo viên nhiều năm kinh nghiệm**, **giỏi về kiến thức chuyên môn lẫn kỹ năng sư phạm** đến từ các trường Đại học và các trường chuyên danh tiếng.

I. Luyện Thi Online

Học mọi lúc, mọi nơi, mọi thiết bị – Tiết kiệm 90%

- **Luyện thi ĐH, THPT OG:** Đội ngũ **GV Giỏi, Kinh nghiệm** từ các Trường ĐH và THPT danh tiếng xây dựng các khóa **luyện thi THPTQG** các môn: Toán, Ngữ Văn, Tiếng Anh, Vật Lý, Hóa Học và Sinh Học.
- **Luyện thi vào lớp 10 chuyên Toán:** Ôn thi **HSG lớp 9** và **luyện thi vào lớp 10 chuyên Toán** các trường *PTNK, Chuyên HCM (LHP-TĐN-NTH-GĐ), Chuyên Phan Bội Châu Nghệ An* và các trường Chuyên khác cùng *TS. Trần Nam Dũng, TS. Phạm Sỹ Nam, TS. Trịnh Thanh Đèo và Thầy Nguyễn Đức Tấn*.

II. Khoá Học Nâng Cao và HSG

Học Toán Online cùng Chuyên Gia

- **Toán Nâng Cao THCS:** Cung cấp chương trình Toán Nâng Cao, Toán Chuyên dành cho các em HS THCS lớp 6, 7, 8, 9 yêu thích môn Toán phát triển tư duy, nâng cao thành tích học tập ở trường và đạt điểm tốt ở các kỳ thi HSG.
- **Bồi dưỡng HSG Toán:** Bồi dưỡng 5 phân môn **Đại Số, Số Học, Giải Tích, Hình Học và Tổ Hợp** dành cho học sinh các khối lớp 10, 11, 12. Đội ngũ Giảng Viên giàu kinh nghiệm: *TS. Lê Bá Khánh Trình, TS. Trần Nam Dũng, TS. Phạm Sỹ Nam, TS. Lưu Bá Thắng, Thầy Lê Phúc Lữ, Thầy Võ Quốc Bá Cẩn* cùng đội HLV đạt thành tích cao HSG Quốc Gia.

III. Kênh học tập miễn phí

*HOC247 NET cộng đồng học tập miễn phí
HOC247 TV kênh Video bài giảng miễn phí*

- **HOC247 NET:** Website học miễn phí các bài học theo **chương trình SGK** từ lớp 1 đến lớp 12 tất cả các môn học với nội dung bài giảng chi tiết, sửa bài tập SGK, luyện tập trắc nghiệm miễn phí, kho tư liệu tham khảo phong phú và cộng đồng hỏi đáp sôi động nhất.
- **HOC247 TV:** Kênh **Youtube** cung cấp các Video bài giảng, chuyên đề, ôn tập, sửa bài tập, sửa đề thi miễn phí từ lớp 1 đến lớp 12 tất cả các môn Toán- Lý - Hoá, Sinh- Sử - Địa, Ngữ Văn, Tin Học và Tiếng Anh.